Martha's Vineyard Public Schools

Excellence and Equity For All Children

MATTHEW T. D'ANDREA, LP.D. SUPERINTENDENT

Equal Opportunity Employer

HOPE T. MACLEOD, M.ED., BCBA
DIRECTOR OF STUDENT SUPPORT SERVICES
(SECONDARY)

NANCY W. DUGAN, M.Ed., BCBA
DIRECTOR OF STUDENT SUPPORT SERVICES
(ELEMENTARY)

CATHERINE A. STONE
ADMINISTRATIVE ASSISTANT TO THE
SUPERINTENDENT

RICHARD M. SMITH, Ed.D. ASSISTANT SUPERINTENDENT

MARK A. FRIEDMAN SCHOOL BUSINESS ADMINISTRATOR

April 30, 2021

William Rossi, Chair Chilmark Select Board P.O. Box 119 Chilmark, MA 02535

Dear Chair Rossi:

I am writing on behalf of the MVRHS School Committee to let you know that we will be reconvening the MVRHS Building Committee. This committee was created in May 2018 to get input from stakeholders as we began the process of exploring a High School building project. At that time, Walter Meinelt attended meetings as a Chilmark community member, but I'm not sure if he was an official representative. Please let me know by May 27, 2021, the name of your Chilmark representative.

While your representative can be a Selectman, a FinCom member, or just an interested citizen, please remember that the sessions will typically occur during the late afternoon or early evening and the process may continue for several years. Our High School serves not only as a high school but also as a community center and adult educational facility for the entire Island. This is an important Island-wide decision that needs to be a collaborative effort.

Please call me at 508-693-2007, ext. 15, if you have any questions and confirm the name and contact information for your representative by phone or email: rstone@mvyps.org. Thank you in advance for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Matthew T. D'Andrea, LP.D. Superintendent of Schools

MD lender